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Minutes of a regular Santaquin City Council meeting held on Tuesday, December
4, 1984, at City Hall. Mayor Sandra Peterson presided at the meeting and the
following Councilmen were present: Art Adcock, Dan Olson, Clara Goudy, Grant
Pay and Marilyn Clayson, who entered the meeting at 7:30 p.m. City
Recorder/Clerk Sam Sellers recorded the meeting.

Mayor Peterson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Councilman Adcock
offered the invocation and led the pledge of allegience.

Prior minutes, The Council reviewed the minutes of November 20, 1984,

Councilman Adcock moved that the minutes be accepted and Councilman = Goudy
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Susan Madsen - Santaquin Canyon. Mrs. Madsen stated that she and the other

people present are concerned with the canyon.

Mayor Peterson said that there are a lot of things the city is being told which
she doesn't understand. She said that she cannot wunderstand why an
Environmetal Impact Study has to be performed on a road which was already in
existance. She said that this is in the process of being completed.

Councilman Olson said that the city has asked that the road be replaced as it
was before the '83 flooding. He also said that the community's involvement in
telephoning, etc., really impressed them on their decision. He also explained
that the geological surface of the canyon has been changed because of the flood
waters,

Councilman Olson also said that he discussed the streambank stabalization
probelm with the Forest Service and they call this a grey area and do not feel
they will be poring money into a project in Santaquin Canyon.

City property below the mouth of the Canyon near Rodna Campbell's home.
Mrs. Cambell was present with her son and daughter-in-law. Mrs. Campbell's son
explained that if this property were put up for sale that they would like to
have the first option on it and that they were not too excited about having an
irrigation pond on this site.

Councilman Olson stated that the Rowley's would like to purchase this site for
a sprinkling irrigation pond.

Councilman Goudy asked about the proposed use of this site for a secondary
irrigation system for the city. Councilman Olson stated that Summitt Creek
Irrigation Co. has approved the city's use of their pipeline system for the
city's secondary irrigation system.

Councilman Clayson asked if this would be a site for the city's watershed, or
the water department headquarters. Councilman Olson said that most of their
work is involved in town and this would be too far to go.

Councilman Olson said that he would honor the Campbell's request for the first
option if the property comes up for sale.

Mr. Sellers said that he remembered this site as the possible plant for power
generation. Councilman Olson said that this might very well be.

Jake Kester said that this property was purchased while he was in office. He
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said that this property was purchased in conjunction with the new headhouse and
that it was intended for a park in the area. He stated that this could not be
used for a headhouse, as it is too low.

Jim Stanton - energy saving devices. The Council reviewed Mr. Stanton's
proposals for energy saving devices on the furnaces in the city. The Council
asked Mr. Stanton to install the units at the city shop and city hall.

COUNCIL BUSINESS:

1. Flood Committee dinner - Councilman Olson stated that Jake Kester has
resigned as the Chairman of the Flood Committee. He said that the Committee
would like to have a dinner in his honor and would also like to invite Mr.
Sellers and his wife. He would like the city to pay for three of the dinners.
Councilman Olson moved that this would be approved and Councilman Goudy
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

2. Waste bill for November — The Council considered this bill of $3006.50.
Councilman Adcock moved that this be paid and Councilman Clayson seconded. The
motion passed unanimously.

3. Business licenses - The only business 1license for the Council's
consideration was Jim Eva's. He requested a license for an iron working
business at his home. Councilman Goudy moved that this license be issued and
Councilman Adcock seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Public Hearing on an Ammendment to Zone Ordinance. The Council reviewed the

ordinance. There were no public comments either for nor against the
ordinance. Councilman Adcock moved that Ordinance #84-6, entitled "“AN
ORDINANCE AMMENDING ORDINANCE NO 84-2 , SECTION 20, PART 4; AND SECTION 21,
PART 4, OF SANTAQUIN CITY, UTAH COUNTY, UTAH.", be approved and Councilman Pay
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

4. Chief Knox - rifles - Chief Knox indicated that he has heard there has been
some discussion in the past concerning the assault rifles the city purchased in
the past. He said that they were purchased for the purpose of barricaded
suspects and the danger this proposed to the officers by individuals with high
powered rifles. Officer Schmidt explained that the instructors in the Utah
POST Academy also urged the officers there to ask for high powered rifles for
their own protection. He also said that other departments are realizing the
dangers of sending officers armed with side arms and shotguns against criminals
with rifles.

Chief Knox explained that he felt the city should retain the rifles, rather
than send the officers into situations without the proper equipment to handle
them. The Council felt the reasons were sufficient to retain the rifles.

Mayor Peterson asked Chief Knox about some shirts which were purchased from
Eagle Co. Chief Knox said that these two shirts were for Mark Pulham and Brett

Lindsay, two new police ‘reserves. He indicated that the city has three
reservists at this time with Bill Butler being the third reservist.

Open hearing for an ordinance on private nateriais on public property. The

Council reviewed this ordinance. There was no public input either for nor
against this ordinance. Councilman Adcock moved that the city accept Ordinance
#84-7, entitled, "AN ORDINANCE REGULATING PRIVATE OWNED MATERIALS UPON THE CITY
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STREETS OF SANTAQUIN CITY, UTAH COUNTY, UTAH." Councilman Goudy seconded the
motion and it passed unanimously.

Open hearing on an ordinance covering financial administration. The Council

reviewed this ordinance covering the orderly payment of the city's bills.
There was no public input either for nor against the ordinance. Councilman
Olson moved that Ordinance $# 84-8, entitled “FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATION
ORDINANCE." be accepted by the city and Councilman Pay seconded. The motion
passed unanimously.

Open hearing on the updated business license ordinance. As there were no

public present who desired to comment and the Council had previously performed
extensive work on this ordinance, Councilman Goudy moved that Ordinance #84-9,
entitled "AN ORDINANCE IMPOSING A BUSINESS LICENSE REQUIREMENT UPON ALL
BUSINESSES, TRADES AND PROFESSIONS IN SANTAQUIN CITY AND ESTABLISHING FEES
THEREFOR, FOR REGULATION AND REVENUES.," be accepted by the city. Councilman
Pay seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Resolution of fees for the Business License Ordinance. Councilman Goudy

moved that Resolution #84-13 be accepted and Councilman Olson seconded. The
motion passed unanimously.

5. Christmas Party — The Christmas party for the City Council and employees
was set for 6:30 p.m. on the 21st day of December, 1984. Councilmen Goudy and
Clayson are to be over the party. Mr. Sellers was instructed tc order the
candy for children's party at the school and to make arrangements for the
school.

Councilman Olson moved that the city purchase turkeys or hams for the city
employees. Councilman Adcock seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Councilman Adcock. Councilman Adcock reviewed with the Council a contract
with Leland Kelley concerning picking up the garbage in town. He asked Mr.
Sellers to type this up.

Councilman Pay. Councilman Pay stated that it was the Council's intent, but
they did not clarify this, that Wade Eva's and Jeff Peterson's raises were to
have been retroactive to the lst of November, 1984, Councilman Pay moved that
this be done and Councilman Olson seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Clayson. Councilman Clayson stated that she has been called again

about the blacktop in front of Doyle Crook's house. Councilman Pay stated that
this would be placed back in in the spring.

Councilman Olson, Councilman Olson said that there was an old air compressor

in the basement of the o0ld school which has been taken to the shop to be used.

Councilman Olson also stated that a person in Pleasant Grove called him about a
track loader which he has for sale. He said that it was built in the late
'60's and he wants $8,000.

6. Terry Gardner — apparent drug problem — Councilman Olson explained that he
has been under the impression that the city really doesn't have a great drug
problem. He said that he has since discussed this with some of the kids in
town and found out that there really is a drug problem in Santaquin.
Councilman Olson said that Mr. Gardner is also concerned and asked if he could
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discuss this with the Council.

Chief Knox indicated that he has approached the Council about some money to
assist in funding the South County Narcotics Task Force and was asked to try
and raise the funds. He said that the Police Department put on a dance at the
new school and they made a total of $30.00. He alsc stated that the Task Force
has served warrants in Santaquin.

Chief Knox said that people might talk to Councilman Olson, but getting them to
talk to him is another story. )

Mr. Gardner stated that the things which really bothers him is that there are
people using drugs in the Elementary School in Santaquin. He said that the
number one hangout for the people using drugs in Santaquin is the Squashhead
Park across the road from City Hall. He explained that he has heard that the
drugs users feel they have a free ride in Santaquin. Chief Knox said that he
would be the first to admitt this fact, and could be an advantage to the Police
if they can get someone in to infiltrate.

Councilman Olson said that the drug users are not afraid of the Police in town
and that he feels the Police need to put their own muscle into the situation
before it gets too far. He said that he needs to appologize for his attitude
and that the Council needs to rethink its priorities and try to get some money
available to combat this. He stated that he has been told that drug users have
a free rein in town.

Chief Knox said that the State Narcotics people are more involved in the larger
metropolitan areas and cannot staff our problems as well.

Chief Knox said that he has a meeting the next day with the Task Force. The
Council asked Chief Knox to find out how much the city would need to put into
the Task Force in order to get substantial results from the Task Force when he
meets with them and then to report this back.

Chief Knox said that the Task Force has already made 4 felony arrests in
Santaquin during the last month.

Councilman Olson. Councilman Olson explained that Officer Kelly applied to
the Fire Department but was rejected. He said that the reasons for this are
that he is a Police Officer and should be at the fire when he is on duty
anyway. He also asked that the Police stay at the fire until it is over in
order to maintain traffic control and keep people from driving over hoses.

Councilman Olgon said that he has talked with the Forest Service about some
streambank stabalization, but they are not going to do anything. He said that
the city is going to-have to do something or lose some springs.

Mr. Sellers. Mr. Sellers explained that the State Engineer's -Office wants

the city to proof up on Spring #1, which was developed within the last few
years. Councilman Olson told him to have Don Cole do this.

Chief Xnox. Chief Knox explained that Officer Kelly's average in POST is 92

with the POST average being 87.

Bruce Armstrong - PRUD use. Councilman Olson moved that the Council not

allow this use of the property and Councilman Adcock seconded. The motion
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passed unanimously.

Councilman Olson moved that the meeting be adjourned and Councilman Adcock

seconded. The motion passed unanimously at 9:40 p.m.

Approved this ﬁ'fé‘ day of MQU/L

, 19¢5 .

Mayor Sandra Peterson

ATTEST: ‘%ﬂ'f A%Zé'/

Sam Sellers
City Recorder




